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On August, 1953, a Friday he said, a young man from Arkansas named Isaac (Ike) 

Parker arrived in Palmyra to visit his uncle Bill White.  He came from on a farm 

near Eureka Springs in a lightly populated area of northwest Arkansas in the Ozark 

Mountains, roughly 35 miles from Bentonville to the west and Branson, Missouri to 

the north.  At that time neither city had become famous.  Sam Walton had begun 

Wal-Mart in Bentonville in 1950 but it was still a small company when Ike lived in 

the area.  Branson had hosted country music festivals as early as the 1930s but it 

was not until the 1980s that it became a tourist destination. 

Ike was born in 1934, the middle child of eleven in the household of Earl Parker and Sylvia (Goldsmith) Parker.  As he 

grew up the population of northwest Arkansas was declining and employment opportunities were few.  He then worked 

for a time in Colorado at a saw mill, but when the area was ñlogged outò it was time to move again.  

Waiting for him in Palmyra, though neither realized this at the time, was a pretty, young junior at Pal-

myra High School named Martha Waters.  Making it possible was the fact that on the Monday after 

the Friday he arrived, Ike accepted a job at the Grede Foundry in Waukesha, employment that assured 

he would be around for a while.   This was the inauspicious beginning of a love story that continued 

when Ike went out to the Waters farm (Ikeôs cousin was going with Marthaôs cousin Bernadine Pitt) 

and asked Martha for a date, and which continues today.  They married in 1955.  As a measure of suc-

cess, their marriage to date has produced eight children, 23 grandchildren and 16 great grand children.  

The farm where Martha lived was the old Harley Jones place on Upper Spring Lake, and she had lived 

there all her life.  Her father, Archie Waters, and his wife Lucina ( Houk) Waters rented the farm in 1927 after living in 

Dousman and North Prairie before that.  Eventually in 1962 they sold the farm and moved into town where Archie 

worked for the school district until his retirement in 1971.  He died in 1996.  

Her mother Lucina died in 2002.  Martha had excelled in music in high 

school and sang in the choir for four years.  She took accordion lessons from 

the Gigante Music Company in West Bend and by her senior year she was 

teaching for the same company.  

She also belonged to the Library Club and the G.B.C., partici-

pated in the junior class play, was on both the prom and home-

coming courts and was a part of the Aurelian staff as a senior.  

Her photo shows a friendly but formidable young woman with a 
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winning smile.  Other Aurelian staffers slyly noted her attraction to Ike in the class will which says:  ñI, Martha Waters, 

leave the boys from Arkansas to Nancy Pett.ò  In the class prophecy she shows up as an accordion teacher in Arkansas:  

ñShe had married a native of Arkansas and now is the proud mother of three little accordion players.ò  There are three 

inaccuracies here;  she didnôt leave the razorback boys to Nancy, she doesnôt live in Arkansas, and none of their children 

plays the accordion.  However, she did marry the boy and they had not three children but eight. 

The children are Gerelyn Whitaker of Palmyra, Richard who is deceased, Theresa Marceau of Palmyra, Robert of Pal-

myra, Michael of Whitewater, Jerry of Palmyra, Judy Keyzer of Delavan and Mary Beth Koehn who is deceased. 

The family settled into a house that Ike built on Zinnia Road on the southeast side of Spring Lake.   Since 2002 Martha 

and Ike have lived at a home near the airport in Palmyra that Ike and his son Michael (Parker Construction) built along 

with Bob, Jerry and son-in-law Chris Koehn. 

The Grede Foundry job lasted two years but Ike was able to get another job right away at 

Waukesha Motors, a long-time employer of many people from Palmyra.  The firm, founded in 

1906, makes engines that run on gasoline and other fuels.  After several mergers and acquisitions 

over the years, it survives as an affiliate of General Electric which in 2015 announced its inten-

tions to move the plant and its more than 300 jobs to Canada. As of May 28 it is still in Waukesha. 

With a knack for making things, Ike prospered as a machinist and foreman.  Over the years he 

took several short courses  to add to his value in the company including management studies at 

UWM, first aid course and time-management (business efficiency) courses.  He retired briefly 

from Waukesha at one time but returned in the mid-80ôs for an additional ten years, retiring for 

good in 1997. Altogether he worked there 31 years.  His expertise with tools has led to his turning 

out baseball bats for his children, grandchildren  and great-grandchildren on a lathe that he made himself.   

Martha has busied herself by keeping the house and raising the children but also involving herself in many activities.  

She sang in and conducted the choir at St. Maryôs Catholic Church in Palmyra where she also has managed the outdoor 

flowers for the past five years.  Her gardening hobby resulted in a spot on the spring garden tour on three occasions.  She 

also served over the years as an election  poll worker and a 

member of the board of zoning appeals.  She is the secretary/

treasurer of the Palmyra/Eagle Alumni  Association and 

chairman of their scholarship committee.  Her paying jobs 

were a two-year stint at a Waukesha company called Amron 

that made ammunition for U.S. forces during the Vietnam 

war and at Universal Electronics, then located in Helenville, 

from 1997-1999.  She was also the site manager for ten years 

for ñMeals on Wheelsò in the area and still volunteers there.  

In her ñspareò time she enjoys crossword puzzles, gardening 

and bowling.  

Ike has been a meal delivery driver and also oversees the Pal-

myra leaf and yard waste site .  At home he helps out in the 

garden and makes the bird houses and feeders you see in 

their yard. 

The Parkers may be best known in town for their operation 

of the ñMyra Lanesò bowling alley (now the Palmyra Bowl) 

that they bought in 1977 when they actively promoted the 

ñmost Wisconsinò of sports.ò  It was an example of how a 

hobby can become a business.  Both good bowlers, they fi-

nally bought the alley after a long period of wishing they 

had.  While Ike and son Bob took care of the lanes, Martha 

taught young people the sport and held many  

Ike prepares  to 

throw a strike, c. 

1982 
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leadership positions in bowling circles;  Ike served on the board of the Ft. Atkinson/Jefferson association and worked 

up to be president for a time.  Martha served on the Wal-Roc (womenôs) board in the 1960ôs, before they bought the 

business, and later for 20 years on the youth state and Wal-Roc boards.  She is still on the local womenôs board.  In 

2005 the various bowling groups merged so that today all are part of Wal-Roc chapter of the U.S. Bowling Congress.  

In 2006 she was named to the Wal-Roc Hall of Fame.  

They estimate that at one time they were mentoring over 120 youth bowlers and  after 38 years, Martha still coaches at 

the Palmyra Bowl.  In 1993 Martha was  honored  by WISN TV  Milwaukee for her work in teaching bowling to spe-

cial needs children.  The program,  called ñ12 Who Care,ò was hosted by TV newscaster Marty Burnswolfe and was 

televised from the Myra Lanes.  They sold the lanes in 1997. 

As a bowler, Ike won the state senior title and competed in national contests representing Wisconsin in Reno, NV.  He 

won tournaments including one after he had suffered an injury to his right elbow and had to bowl left handed.  He hint-

ed that his ambidexterity sometimes infuriated his opponents.  He often paired with Ron Marsh in doubles matches. 

All of Marthaôs siblings still live in the area.  In birth order they are Evelyn (Kenneth) OôConnor of Delavan, Loraine 

(Francis) Koss of Whitewater and  Jerome (Marion) Waters of Waukesha.  Martha is the youngest.  Two of Ikeôs sisters 

who live locally are married to brothers, Naomi to William and Linda to Earl Jolliffe.  

Of the grandchildren, most live in southern Wisconsin.  Their occupations include chef, realtor, mechanic, manager, 

and teacher.  Some are still in college or high school.  Four grandsons are currently serving in the U.S. military.  Ike 

and Martha  have recently been following granddaughter Jocelyn Etten who plays soccer for the University of Wiscon-

sin--Eau Claire and they have traveled to many of her games throughout the state. Two grandchildren are deceased.  

Ike and Martha have been contributing to the community for many years now, but they have not stayed still.  They 

sometimes visit Ikeôs brother in Virginia and of course there are still Parkers in Arkansas.  In 2002 they bought an RV 

and traveled summers throughout the United States until they sold it in 2013.  They visited  almost every state in the  

country except Alaska and Hawaii.  They loved the west, especially Arizona and Wyoming.  

Ike and Martha present a energetic and talented couple who remain very active.  Ike has an infectious sense of humor 

and a knack for telling stories with more than a trace of the speech of the Ozarks where he grew up.  He also has an 

uncanny knack of remembering the day of the week that milestone events occurred in his life.  Martha too, has a ready 

wit and, as expected,  sounds as though she grew up in Palmyra. 

Perhaps as the result of Ikeôs influence, the couple enjoys country music, especially from the era of Hank Williams and 

Jim Reeves, and have made several trips to Nashville.  Perhaps as the result of Marthaôs influence, the couple are  en-

thusiastic Green Bay Packer fans and have seen several games in Green Bay and even in Nashville when the Pack was 

playing the Titans.  They are big Brewer fans as well.  Their greatest pleasure is the time they spend with family at hol-

idays, birthdays etc.   

There you have it, a couple who has contributed many years of outstanding service to the Palmyra community, exactly 

the kind of people who deserve to be honored.  Our heartiest congratulations to Ike and Martha, our 132nd Old Settlers. 

HELP !!!  WE COULD USE SOME HELP CLEANING UP THE KITCHEN AT OLD SET-

TLERSô DAY.  The Palmyra Lionesses generously do the serving but we need a few persons 

to help us after the meal.  WE ALSO COULD USE SOME HELP IN BRINGING TABLES 

AND CHAIRS FROM THEIR STORAGE AREA  AT THE AIRPORT and TAKING THEM-

BACK AFTERWARDS.  Please call Doris Marsh at  495-2701 to volunteer. 
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                                    WELCOME TO NEW BOARD MEMBER Anna Marie Gerlach, nee Valentine, dressed for the    

Christmas Tree Lighting, 12/2015 

I was born in Whitewater, the second of eight children.  We lived on a farm south of Whitewater un-

til I was 13 when we moved into town.  While on the farm I attended school at Spring Brook School 

in Rock County, a one room school.  In Whitewater I attended City High School, graduating in 1958.   

I then worked as a waitress at the old Whitewater Hotel until moving to Milwaukee for cosmetology 

school where I graduated in 1960.  As a cosmetologist I worked at Janetôs Beauty Shop in White-

water and Fashion Flair in Elkhorn.   

I married Dean Gerlach of Palmyra at St. Patrickôs Church in September, 1961 and have lived in Pal-

myra ever since.  We have four children, seven grandchildren and one great-grandchild.  We were 

married 50 years until his death in April, 2012. 

I am a longtime member of St. Patrickôs Church in Palmyra.  My hobbies are reading and volunteering.  My grandpar-

ents, who lived in LaGrange for a time, Helen Gerlach and Eva B. Agnew, my neighbor for many years, told me a great 

deal about Palmyra history.   
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HOW WE THINK WE ARE DOING: based on criteria developed by 

the American Association of State and Local History as reported in the 

Winter, 2015 issue of the newsletter. 

We think we serve our audience and are valued by the community; we think our 

museums can be an inspiration to visit; our leaders adhere to a standard of excel-

lence and embrace a culture of learning and spirit of inquiry; our leaders are proac-

tive managers of our buildings and collections; we have regular rotating exhibits in 

the Turner Museum that supplement our tours of the Carlin House; we are trying to 

use technology to enhance our effectiveness and improve efficiency as seen in our 

embrace of the Past Perfect system of keeping our collection straight, and our web-

site that improves access to the public; our repeating newsletters with the same 

ñlookò and our slogan ñsecuring our place in historyò on our publication is our way 

of using consistent graphic language to brand and promote our mission. Our web-

site does the same thing. 

 

We could do better in connecting to leaders and decision makers in the community; 

we have not attempted to develop programs to leverage new sources of revenue; we 

need to be more strategic in our thinking.  Our overall grade: B-.  Do you agree? 

 

We are sorry to announce the 

death of Betty Betenz May 28.  

Betty was known for many 

things locally, including being 

the queen of potato pancakes for 

several restaurants including 

the Fireside.  We knew her best 

as a valued board member of 

the Palmyra Historical Society 

since 1993.  For many years she 

sold buttons at Old Settlersô 

Day.  She was herself our Old 

Settler in 1998.   Betty was 93. 


